
Quarantined in their dorms far from family was how I found a number of athletes who had tested positive for 
Covid at the end of July.  I got to be a part of caring for their very real physical needs with food!  Praise the Lord 
that everyone recovered well.  I also want to praise God because, through your generosity, these students got to 
experience Christians caring for them in a very real way.  Some of these guys I hadn’t met before—this meeting 
was short and very socially distant of course—but I’m trusting that God will use this to allow us to minister to 
their spiritual needs as well.  Thank you to those who got the email and responded with both prayer and donations 
to help care for these guys.  We were able to feed them well!   
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Notes from Dan and DeAnn 

A personal prayer request:  

I (Dan) have been dealing with some pretty significant pain over the past year. It 
got worse about 6 months ago.  I thought it was just back pain.  However, I found 
out it is a kidney problem.  So...the doctor scheduled me for kidney surgery and 
it was supposed to happen this week!  Due to Covid numbers the surgery has 
been postponed however.   

Would you pray for the surgery to get rescheduled soon, for it to go well, 
and for a quick recovery?    

I’ve been told that, if you are going to have kidney surgery, this is the one to 
have.  But it is still surgery!  If anyone one wants more detail feel free to call!  
Thanks for your prayer support through this! 

Food delivery due to covid was a unique way to show the love of Jesus to these athletes. 

3 1/2 Months of Prayer.  Before Covid hit, I asked you to pray with me daily and I saw God open doors that I couldn’t 
believe!  So, I’m planning three and a half months of concentrated prayer again this semester.  Would you join me by 
taking either a day a week, a day a month, or choosing a few days between September 1st and December 10th?  I will send 

out a sign up via email or you can just email me directly.  I truly believe that the 
real work of ministry is prayer.  God then does more than we could imagine and 
we get to go along for the ride!  I’ll be sending out a text each morning to those 
praying that day with specific requests for students, teams, events, etc.  Thanks 
for being a part of this with us.  We are looking forward to seeing God work in 
unique ways and open doors in different teams, athletic departments, campuses, 
and especially in the hearts of individuals! 


